Dear Student,
I would like to inform you of the latest news regarding your studies. On 31 December 2024 the accreditation of the study programme xxxxx in which you are studying will expire. In accordance with § 80 section 5 of Act No. 111/1998 Coll. on Higher Education, as amended (hereinafter referred to as "the Act"), you will be guaranteed the opportunity to continue your studies with the aim of completing them properly in the study programme xxxxx, which is the same/similar as your current study programme.
In order to transfer to the study programme xxxxx, you must agree to the transfer using the form in the CONTACT CENTRE in the University Information System (UIS). The whole process is designed to minimise the administrative burden on you. At the same time, you will be recognized for subjects, credits and other study requirements you have already completed that are the same or similar to the requirements resulting from your continuing studies. Please note, however, that the State Doctoral Examination cannot be recognized.
The procedure will be as follows. As soon as you have received notification of the expiration of accreditation of the study programme xxxxx and the offer of the possibility to continue your studies in the study programme xxxxx, you will need to express your agreement or disagreement with the transfer to the new study programme by 31 August 2024 using the form entitled TRANSFER FROM THE DISAPPEARING SP in the CONTACT CENTRE in UIS at xxxxxxxxxxxxx. Your studies in disappearing study programme will be terminated on 31 December 2024. From 1 January 2025, you will continue your studies in the study programme xxxxx. This continuation of studies will not be regarded as a new study. In accordance with the Act, it will be a continuing study. Your studies in disappearing study programme will therefore not be regarded as unsuccessfully completed.
[bookmark: _GoBack]If you plan to successfully complete your studies in the current study program and pass your Dissertation Defence/State Doctoral Examination by the end of 2024, the transfer process does not apply to you at this time and do not grant consent to the transfer now. You will be given the opportunity to consent to the transfer additionally if you are unsuccessful in your Dissertation Defence/State Doctoral Examination.
All information about transfers from the disappearing to the new study programmes can be found on the Faculty's website xxxxx.
